

Minutes of the P.C.C Meeting held in the Parish Room on 3rd December 2018 at 19:45hrs.

Attendees:- Rev. Nat White (NW), Anne Parker-Tyler (chairman)(APT), Pat Milner(PM), John Stevenson, (JS) Peter Hobbs(PH), Charles Dunn (CD), Joanne Gibson (JG), Jacqui Lancaster(JL), Kim M^cCloghry(KM), Fergus M^cCloghry(FM).

1. Worship
Hymn 135 was sung.
2. Welcome and apologies.
Apologies were received from Rebecca Morgan.
3. Fellowship:
A light supper was taken.
4. Notice of A.O.B
 1. Present for Braunston Village News departing editor (PH)
 2. an item (NW)
 3. Coffee rota (JL)
5. Minutes of 14th November 2018
These were approved.
6. Matters arising not elsewhere on the agenda
 - 4.5.(1) Has been completed (PH)
 - 4.5.(3) No movement due to bereavement in electricians family (PM)
 10. The Parish Council has agreed to contribute towards the gift for Jenni. They cannot donate to individuals but will re-imburse the P.C.C a proportion of the value of the gift (APT)
 13. A thank you has been received from Robert for the donation toward the carers hampers.
 25. The parish nurse has been re-imbursed and is applying for an armchair on behalf on the patient through state funded means.
7. Election to secretary of P.C.C
FM was elected secretary Proposer: JL, seconder PH unanimous vote in favour.
8. Focus on our Values.
It was agreed to add Generosity and Grace to the values NW asked members to consider the values Prayerful and together the values Inclusive/Friendliness/Loving/Social/Caring and Scriptural for the next Mission meeting.
9. Village Hall Rota.
There was feedback about the 1st service in the village hall which was mostly positive. There had been one complaint about draughts. There was also a complaint about lack of congregation involvement which was felt to be unreasonable given the multiple announcements in services and the ability to feedback on the forms. This gave rise to a discussion on the congregations general lack of knowledge of the role and make up of the PCC and the possibility of having then APCM in the morning service. One of the most positive outcomes was that more people stayed behind for

fellowship after the service. The rota was discussed. As yet there is no firm rota. It was agreed where possible PCC members would arrive at the hall at 10:00 hours. on Sunday to help out. This would include helping out post service with coffee etc and putting away.

Pete White will be responsible for taking the equipment.

PM will take the communion box when required and JS will return it. (or deputise somebody in their absence)

It was agreed that we should plan to be out of the hall by 13:00hours.

10. A.O.B.

1. Coffee rota. This had been dealt with (item 9)
2. Present for retiring BVN editor. Dealt with
3. (item 6.10)
4. Nats items
 1. A request for NW for funds to buy Christian books for the toddler group "Tiny Treasures" was unanimously agreed. Funds to come from the Makepeace fund.
 2. It was unanimously agreed (APT prop: PH sec.) a donation of £500 from charitable donations should be made to Braunston Youth Club to buy decent recreational equipment (eg .tennis table) for the youth club.
 3. It was unanimously agreed (even by tea drinkers) to buy a decent coffee making machine for the post service tea and coffee.
 4. It was agreed to potentially fund a good music delivery system for Peace at Lunchtime. PALs leaders to research.
 5. NW reported that Paul Adams the diocesan stewardship advisor would be visiting on Monday 21st January 2019

11. The evening closed with prayers and the Grace.